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Notice of 2023 and 2024 Pole Attachment Rates 

 

This letter is to inform you that Verizon New York Inc. (“Verizon”) will be filing a new annual pole attachment rate 

of $7.37 per pole attachment for poles in the State of New York. The rate is based on ARMIS data for 2021 filed 

with the Federal Communications Commission on April 28, 2023. The rate change will take effect on July 1, 2023, 

and will have no retroactive effect on the current filed rate of $8.05/attachment/pole. However, because Verizon’s 

pole-attachment billing process uses a single rate per calendar year, Verizon will also bill the new, lower rate for 

attachment charges accrued from January 1 through June 30, 2023, although it is not legally required to do so. This 

action is not intended, and should not be interpreted, as a waiver of the applicability of the filed-rate doctrine under 

New York law.  

 

Verizon will also be filing an annual rate of $8.59 per pole attachment, effective January 1, 2024, based on ARMIS 

data for 2022 filed with the Federal Communications Commission on April 28, 2023. 

 

If you have any questions, please call me at (617) 655-4986. 

 

 

Best Regards, 

 

 

 

Matt Goguen 

Supervisor 

 

 

 

 

 

 


